Minutes

National Meeting

Defend Council Housing

9th May 2009 held at Camden Town Hall

Present: 

National committee members: Eileen Short, Lesley Carty, Frank Chance, John Marais, Alan Rickman, Pat Rowe.

Altogether 40 people from the following areas:

Birmingham, Cambridge, Camden, Cornwall, Crewe, Dover, Hackney, Haringey, Harlow, Kensington & Chelsea, Lambeth, Maidstone, Peterborough, Sheffield, Southwark, Taunton Deane, Tower Hamlets, Waverley, Winchester, Wycombe

1. Eileen Short introduced the meeting.  She welcomed everyone and explained that this was an open meeting and that anyone is welcome to contribute.  Eileen introduced herself; she is a member of the National Committee of Defend Council Housing (DCH) and it was agreed she should chair the meeting.  She explained that it had been decided to hold this meeting to decide how to continue the campaign following the sad death of its chair, Alan Walter, and to hold it in London in his local Town Hall in honour of Alan. 

2. The Chair read out a message from Austin Mitchell MP paying tribute to Alan Walter describing Alan as an “organiser for victory”.  The Chair then asked Candy Udwin to say something on behalf of Alan’s family.  Candy thanked everyone for their messages of support which she said had made such a difference to the family.  She spoke about Alan’s contribution to the campaign and how he believed we could change society as a whole.  He fought to win.

3. The Chair then proposed a minute’s silence in honour of Alan’s memory.  She asked us particularly to think about what we could do to fill Alan’s place in the campaign.  The meeting held a minute’s silence in memory of Alan. 

The Chair introduced the first session of the Meeting.  She gave the background to what has been happening with council housing nationally and the achievements of the campaign since 1997 and recently.

The first of the papers of the MPs’ Report are now available.  These are interim papers.  We need to present them to councillors, trade unions, MPs and tenants bodies.  We need to present this Report at meetings such as the Trade Union conferences coming up through the summer and we need to win each pending ballot. We need to keep the pressure up in the run up to the publication of the Council Housing Finance Review and afterwards. This is the challenge the campaign faces.  

4. The Chair then invited each person present to introduce themselves and give a brief report of what was happening in their locality.  

It was clear from the individual reports that council housing faces a range of attacks around the country, but that the campaign had had some significant victories also.The campaign is resisting these attacks and tenants are continuing to raise and speak out for the need to defend council housing in a range of forums and in a range of ways: 

5. Lesley Carty from the National Committee introduced the afternoon session.  She confirmed that the campaign will continue on our estates until policy has changed nationally.  DCH has no paid staff or offices, but has some funding from the trade unions for specific projects, but no regular funding.  This means there is a need for practical assistance from campaigners, therefore she wanted to ask what each person was prepared or able to do.  She said there were several main tasks which needed fulfilling in the coming months:

· The MPs’ report has only been published on the internet so far.  Five out of 9 of the papers are done and the MPs are calling for comments and contributions. There will then be a re-write for the final version which we then hope to print.  Following this, there will need to be a large distribution operation.

· It would be very useful if we could get a presence at union conferences and other events taking place in the coming summer months culminating in the Labour Party Conference in September.  Candy Udwin has a list of venues and places and it would be helpful if people could volunteer to help at these events either by being prepared to speak or to leaflet delegates.

· Current stock transfer campaigns also need help.

· DCH normally tries to organise a national conference once a year and help is needed to organise this 

· the campaign would be grateful for any skills which could be offered for example driving and catering skills are required

· There is also a need for somebody to take responsibility for sending out the parcels of the MPs Report when it is published and to also offer a home for the storage of material and then send them out when requests come in.

· Each week some organisation sends out a report on housing, for example, think tanks and policy organisations write reports on housing.  There is a need for people to take responsibility for reading these reports and then to make a one page summary of what each report is saying.  It is noted that if anything useful is found in any of these reports it will be placed on the website.  

· The campaign also needs website (html programming) skills.  

Lesley then went around the room to ask what each person was prepared/able to do to assist in order to continue the fight.  Each person was able to volunteer help in one or more of these activities.  

6. Lesley then introduced the formal business of the meeting on which only those members of the National Committee present could vote. 

7. She confirmed that copies of the draft accounts for the year 2008-09 had been given out to each National Committee member.  She stressed that these were just draft accounts and that she was not asking for them to accepted as they were not signed off. 

She reported that they had had an income of approx. £27,000 and expenditure of £21,000 and there was £9,000 in the bank at the year end in March 2009. She invited questions and comments from the National Committee members present. No questions were raised. 

She said that it would cost a minimum of £10,000 to print the MPs Report.  We have £2,500 already promised by some unions. She proposed that DCH put in a minimum £5,000 out of our funds and that we try to raise at least another £2,500 from unions. Failing this we may need to spend more of our funds and recoup it from sales of the report. This proposed expenditure was voted upon by the National Committee members present and passed. 

8. Bank account. It was resolved that:

Unity Trust Bank shall continue to act as bankers for the Defend Council Housing bank account;

This mandate for the operation of the bank account payment instructions and banking services is provided to the bank, and amendments to the mandate may be provided by, any committee member who is notified to the bank as being authorised by the committee to do so;

The committee authorises 3 signatories in total: Eileen Short, Lesley Carty and John Marais; any 2 of these 3 signatories must sign when making a request or giving an instruction to the bank;

The bank is entitled to rely upon this mandate until it receives a later mandate amending it;

The bank will be notified in writing of any change in committee members of the organisation.

9. Election of Chair.  Eileen Short was proposed as new Chair of the campaign and elected by the National Committee members present.  

10. Eileen then went back over a number of issues which had been raised during the discussion. She referred to the recent Budget Briefing DCH had produced as a useful resources for tenants to leaflet events and/or use to inform their own groups.

11. Lesley Carty introduced the Stock Transfer Workshop session.  She outlined why all stock transfer should be opposed by tenants. There was a lively discussion about stock transfer and privatisation campaigns and offers of help and suggestions and discussion were offered to those facing privatisation such as in Kensington & Chelsea, High Wycombe and to the campaigns in Lambeth and Southwark. 

Meeting closed at 4pm.

PAGE  
2

